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It’s hard to believe that 2022 is over 
and a new year is here. Some of us 
are old enough to  realize that time 
seems to fly by. As time goes on, 

change is inevitable. That’s the way it is in your lives 
and mine. That’s the way it is in the world around us 
and that’s the way it is in the life of a church.  
Looking back, you’ve experienced a major change in 
the life of Harbour Lake Baptist Church. Pastor Jimmy 
retired in 2022 and the search is on for a new pastor. 
This adds an extra amount of uncertainty to the      
future. What will new leadership look like? How will 
he preach?  What will he look like? For the man the 
Lord already has in mind for HLBC, change will be a 
part of his life and the life of his family as well. New 
faces, a new home, a new city, and new schools will 
be a reality for them.  
For HLBC and the still unknown pastor (at least from 
our point of view) 2023 will be a time of learning,  
loving, and sharing. Yes, uncertainty is on the horizon, 
but just like He’s done with every year that has come 
along, the Lord knows what it holds. He calls us to let 
peace reign in our hearts. He’s got the whole world in 
His hands and he’s got you, me, and the new pastor 
as well.  
 Praise God from whom all blessings flow,  
       Joe 

BABY BOTTLES 

Please take one of the baby bottles you see at the 

front of the church. Fill them with coins, bills, and 

even checks (written to HLBC but marked for 

LCPC).   

AWANA 

PIE IN THE FACE NIGHT 

As you will recall, the candidate we have been 
working with has had a serious health issue since 
the middle of November. Although he has        
improved significantly, the infection is still       
undiagnosed. He is also the sole caretaker for his 
mother who has a significant medical condition 
that will be treated in the next six to seven 
months. With these two issues in his life, he      
regretfully had to withdraw from consideration 
for our Senior Pastor position.  When we contact-
ed our next candidate, he informed us he had just 
accepted a position with another church. At this 
time we are sending our advertisement out again 
requesting resumes. We ask for your prayers and 
patience as we seek God's will and accept His 
timing. Please pray for the man God has called to 
be our next Senior Pastor also. 

PRAISE THE LORD!   

Shane Grief accepted Christ as his personal Savior on      

November 13th and followed the Lord in his first step of 

obedience in baptism on December 18th.   
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We even deliver! 

Jaya Garvin   1/9 

Tyler Steigler  1/9 

Jaliyah Bess             1/15 

Jeanmarie Luther  1/22 

Patty Wilson   1/31 

Interim Pastor  -  Rev. Dr.  Joe Traynham 

Pastoral Ministry Assistant  -  Ira Kelly 

Financial Ministry Assistant  -  Tina Phillips 

Children’s Ministry Director  -  Tina Phillips  

Church Ministry Assistant/Newsletter Editor  -  Teressa Armstrong 

Website:  hlbconline.org 

Harbour Lake on facebook 

Phone Numbers:  Office:  843.797.2982/Teressa home:  843.832.8803 

E-mail:  tessarm1056@gmail.com 

Please have any information you wish submitted for the following  

month’s newsletter by the 20th of the current month. 

Right Now Media is FREE to 

you.  If you haven’t signed up 

yet, you are missing out on 

access to thousands of videos, 

Bible studies, & encouraging 

devotionals for children and 

adults.  If you would like access to 

the great resource, please go to our 

webpage hlbconline.org and click on 

the “Right Now Media” link, text 

41411 in your smart phone, or scan 

(with your Android) or use your        I-phone camera on 

Have you started to use our MinistryOne App yet?  This 

is an excellent way to stay connected with us. From your 

phone,  device or PC, with this app you’ll be able to:  

Watch and listen to all archived sermons, receive         

important notifications and prayer requests, submit new prayer requests,  view 

the entire people directory of HLBC with names addresses and phone numbers, 

(Only active members can access our directory. Active members can call the church 

office to change what is visible to others in the app. i.e.; block the phone  number) 

Use the app to securely and safely give your tithes and offerings.  Set up and edit 

your methods of payment of tithes and offerings 

So to get the app just go to the app store or the play store and download ‘Church’ 

by Ministry One. Once it is downloaded and installed, search for Harbour Lake 

Baptist Church. Then select it and start exploring and setting up your information. 

Attention ALL women 

14 years and older!   

Learn how to improve 

your prayer life through 

using Bible verses.  Join us  on Thursdays at 

6:30 p.m. in the fellowship hall.   For more   

information see Dee Dee Branton.    

http://hlbconline.org/

